
deavors, let us reflect on the past 
40 years of our society and contin-
ue to improve on our knowledge 
for the next 40 years.   
 We will celebrate our anni-
versary in a few months, and I 
hope we can have some secrets 
sharing on research methods. 
 I wish everyone a very Mer-
ry Christmas and a Joyous New 
Year, and will see everyone at our 
January meeting. 
  

 Happy Hunting! 
  Eugene Meier 

Hear t  O'  Wisconsin Genealogical  Society  
                   www.howgs.org 
 

Hello Fellow Genealogists! 
 Merry Christmas to all of 
you Genealogists out there. 
 Well, as we come to the 
end of another year of working on 
our family trees, through research 
trips, visits to the internet; let us 
be thankful for all the information 
we have been able to gather on 
our prospective families. 
 We have had many well- 
given programs that have fur-
thered our knowledge of various 
aspects of doing any research, 
from Google maps to writing 
about our families.  We have at-
tended seminars and confer-
ences to gather even more 
knowledge. 
 As  we continue in our en-

C ’  C  
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Since 1974 

 In January, we will have a 
working session and look over the 
web site.  We will check for broken 
links, outdated verbiage, etc.  So look 
over the web site before the January 
meeting so you can suggest some 
changes. 
 At the February meeting, we 
will look at how our brick wall partic-
ipants did.  This should be a fun 
meeting and, who knows, you may 
learn something new! 

 Come and join us for some fun 
at our December meeting!  We will 
start at the usual time of 6:30 p.m.  
Everyone should bring some goodies, 
munchies, cookies, candy, etc., to 
share.   
 We are also asking everyone to 
bring a wrapped ornament—it can be a 
new one or a used one—just wrap it 
up and bring it along.  Mary Peters is 
in charge of deciding how we are go-
ing to exchange these!   
 Think of your funniest, sad-
dest, or most heart-warming stories of 
your Christmas ornaments.  Share 
them with us at this social event! 

U  M !  



 The David Library of the 
American Revolution is a special-
ized research library dedicated to 
the study of American history cir-
ca 1750 to 1800.  We are open to 
the public Tuesday through Satur-
day 10 a.m. to 5 p.m., and admis-
sion is free.  The David Library is 
a non-profit educational institution.    
Our mission is the collection and 
dissemination of information on 
this early period of American his-
tory, and the support of related 
educational programs and schol-
arly research. 
 The David Library was 
founded in 1959 by Sol Feinstone 
(1888-1980), a businessman, a 
philanthropist, and a collector of 
Americana.  He named the library 
in honor of his grandson, David 
Golub who was born developmen-
tally disabled.  In order to secure 
the future of the foundation he es-
tablished, Mr. Feinstone donated 
to the institution his extensive col-
lection of Revolutionary war man-
uscripts, his 118-acre farm on 
which the library and associated 
buildings are situated, and an en-
dowment.  In 1974 the present 
library building was built and 
opened to the public. 
 Two things set the David 
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     Did you know there is 
a member benefit that 
not many members 
(myself included) have 
taken advantage of over 
the years?  Can you 
guess what it is?  If you 
guessed one free query 
in the newsletter every 
year, you would get the 
prize! 
     Our membership 
form states that mem-
bers can have one free 
query in the newsletter 
every year.  This query 
must be 50 words or 
less (not counting the 
name and address of 
the submitter).  Addi-
tional queries may be 
submitted for 10 cents 
per word.   
     So, what are you 
waiting for?  Start writ-
ing up your query.  How 
do we know for whom 
you’re looking if you 
don’t let us know?   
     I will reserve a space 
in the March newsletter 
for all of the queries that 
I’ll be getting!! 

The Editor  

R   C  R  

 The Research Committee reported some light researching done over 
the last quarter.  Lois Freeman from Eau Claire contacted us for some re-
search on  John Paul Reddin.   
 Saundra Middleton from Anchorage, Alaska, needed information on 
the August Sherman family.  After some searching, I finally located him in 
Marathon County and I sent Saundra contact information for Marathon 
County. 

Diantha Neinfeldt, Research Committee Chair 

Library apart from every other 
research institution that has ma-
terials on the American revolu-
tion—concentration and con-
venience.  Here you will find al-
most all the basic primary 
sources on the Revolution, in-
cluding materials such as many 
documents microfilmed at the 
British Archives, found nowhere 
else in this country!  And, you 
will find this material in one 
building, serviced by a small but 
highly knowledgeable staff that 
has no other objective than to 
assist its users in learning about 
the broad era of the American 
Revolution.  
 The public can access 
this library’s catalog of holdings 
on the internet  at the following 
site: http://207.67.203.70/
D90002/OPAC/index.aspx. 
 The David Library is lo-
cated in Washington Crossing, 
PA, with the nearest large city 
being Trenton, NJ.  The above 
information is from their web-
site, www.dlar.org.  Go there for 
more information. 
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Allen County Public Library, P O Box 2270, Fort Wayne, IN, 46801-2270 
Barrette, John, 930  25th Place, Wisconsin Rapids, WI, 54494, 715-423-4921 
Blount, Eleanor, 9131 County Road Z, Nekoosa, WI, 54457, 715-325-5554, rebb@wctc.net 
Burns, Coleen, coleen.burns51@charter.net 
Castell, Janet, 3420 Griffith Ave, Wisconsin Rapids, WI, 54494, 715-421-5271, bacjac@charter.net  
Chitek, Ben, 141-14th Ave North, Wis. Rapids, WI, 54495, 715-421-3276, bennytom89@hotmail.com 
Curti, Patricia, 7640 Deer Lane, Wisconsin Rapids, WI, 54494, 715-325-3570, patcurti@charter.net 
Diesburg, Jim & Char, 153 Wood Ave, Nekoosa, WI, 54457, 715-886-4032, jediesburg@yahoo.com 
Dimick, Doreen, 5821 Church Ave, Wis. Rapids, WI, 54494, 715-325-1990, dimick@tznet.com 
Endrizzi, Gilbert, 455 Two Mile Ave, Wis. Rapids, WI, 54494, 715-423-5732  
Evenhouse, George & Carol, 1026 Eastview Ct, Wausau, WI, 54403, 715-842-7225, geven@solarus.net 
Family Search International, 50 East North Temple, Room 545, Salt Lake City, UT, 801-240-1347 
Feaster, Carl & Marie, 6541 Helke Rd, Wis. Rapids, WI, 54494, 715-423-0556, mcfeaster@solarus.net  
Foster, Margaret, 3947 Ugstad Rd, Hermantown, MN, 55811 
Fritz, Jean, 641 Avon St, Wisconsin Rapids, WI, 54494, 715-421-3497, mthrgoos@wctc.net 
Greeno, Anna, 8111 Highway 13 S, Wis. Rapids, WI, 54494, 715-325-5373, annagreeno@hotmail.com 
Groskopf, Jim & Gerri, 8374 Camp Pinemere Rd, Minocqua, WI, 54548, 715-356-6082,  
 ggroskopf@hotmail.com 
Gumz, Flores, 220  10th Street S, Wisconsin Rapids, WI, 54494, 715-423-3919  
Hagen, Myrna, 145 N Cedar St, Nekoosa, WI, 54457, 715-886-1963  
Herzberg, Dennis, 211-15th St N, Wisconsin Rapids, WI, 54494, 715-423-9124, ccdsberg@charter.net 
Keehn, Arlene, 4040 Wedgewood Cir, Wis. Rapids, WI, 54494, 715-421-1713, aktree@wctc.net 
Keehn, Joyce, 1110-15th St N, Wis. Rapids, WI, 54494, 715-424-1977, giggles@wctc.net  
Kester, Denis & Barbara, 6121 Helke Road, Wis. Rapids, WI, 54494, 715-421-0503 
King, Doris, 680 Johnson Parkway, Wis. Rapids, WI, 54494, 715-423-1285, talktome@wctc.net  
Kreutzer, Dave & Sharon, 3521 Airport Ave, Wis. Rapids, WI 54494, 715-423-5579, sjkreut@wctc.net 
Krohn, Inez, 340 Tyler Ave, Port Edwards, WI, 54469, 715-887-3894, irkrohn@charter.net 
Krummel, Tina, 2520 Ranger Road, Wis. Rapids, WI, 54494, 715-325-5840, irnotbaboon@hotmail.com 
Ksycki, Philip, 939 Harlem Ave  Apt 506, Glenview, IL, 60025, pmktwo@yahoo.com 
Lukes, Jack, 341-13th St S, Wisconsin Rapids, WI, 54494, 715-423-1425, jflukes@tznet.com 
Maleski, Neoma, 6594 Ginger Trail, Wis. Rapids, WI, 54494, 715-325-5878 
Marcinowski, Linda, 3872 E Iona Terrace, Cudahy, WI, 53110, lmarcino@att.net  
Matthews, Dan & Barb, 299 Plank Hill Lane, Nekoosa, WI, 54457, mpm@wctc.net  
McCarthy, Karen, 5065 Spruce Road, Vesper, WI, 54489, 715-569-4301, karenmac@tznet.com 
McChesney, LuAnn, 151 LaVigne Ave, Port Edwards, WI, 54469  
Meier, Eugene, 1131-23rd St N, Wis. Rapids, WI, 54494, 715-421-1484, eugene_meier@yahoo.com 
Merry-Mason, Monica, 1221 Meadowlark Drive, Madison, WI, 53716, 608-238-2193,  
          mrmerry@hotmail.com 
Meyer, Jeannine, 241 Shore Acres Dr, Wis. Rapids, WI, 54494, 715-423-7789, dpm@solarus.net 
Miller, Sue Ellen, 3021 Ten Mile Ave., Wis. Rapids, WI, 54494, 715-325-6052, deuce@wctc.net 
Moss, Mary, 1510-25th Ave So, Wis. Rapids, WI, 54495, memoss@charter.net 
Mras, Caroline, 3211 Washington St  Apt 7, Wis. Rapids, WI, 54494, 715-423-7324 
Mudrak, Suzanne, 410 Cardinal St, Wis. Rapids, WI, 54494, suzidrak@yahoo.com 

(Cont’d on Page 1156) 
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September, 2013—Rhonda Whetstone, local au-
thor and newspaper columnist, shared some of her 
writing experiences and tips with us in a very in-
formative program.  The treasurer reported a bal-
ance on hand Sep 1 of $2,158.62.  There were 31 
people at the meeting.  Flores is waiting for some of 
the books ordered last year.  The library policy on 
disposal of books donated by the Society was ques-
tioned.  A letter will be written to the library asking 
for clarification of this policy and whether they 
would at least let us know when any of our donated 
books were scheduled to be put out for sale.  It was 
suggested that we buy a book on either the DAR or 
Czech genealogy in memory of Beth Klumb.  A 
motion was made and approved to budget $200 for 

(cont’d on Page 1157)   
(Cont’d from Page 1156) 
book purchases this year.  Two people joined at this 
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Murphy, Kathy, 4720 Airport Avenue, Wis. Rapids, WI, 54494, 715-423-8211, jkmurphy@wctc.net 
Murray, Fred & Marlene, 12885 Cty Rd Z, Nekoosa, WI, 54457, 715-886-4519, murr3738@wctc.net 
Neinfeldt, Diantha, 4265 Harley Lane, Nekoosa, WI, 54457, 715-886-3230, djn822@wctc.net 
Olin LRC, Jarvis Christian College, P. O. Box 1470, Hawkins, TX, 75765 
Orlowski, Jean, 12028 Hollywood Rd, Nekoosa, WI, 54457, countrythyme@hotmail.com 
Peaslee, Bev, 3641 Lobner Road, Milladore, WI, 54454, 715-652-2513, elvistcb@tds.net 
Peters, Mary, 4718 Ruesch Road, Vesper, WI, 54489, 715-569-4148, petersml@tznet.com 
Plano, Franklin & JoAnn, 412 LaSalle St, Wausau, WI, 54403, 715-842-4203, fnjplano@dwave.net 
Polansky, Bev, 621 Hill St, Wis. Rapids, WI, 54494, 715-421-3182, bpolansky@solarus.net 
Provost, Thea, 8530 Lake Road, Wis. Rapids, WI, 54494, 715-421-2379, tgtnprovost@solarus.biz 
Reber, Norma, 707 So. Section St., Nekoosa, WI, 54457, rrmuff@charter.net 
Salzmann, Al & Barbara, 715-423-2393 
Schnitzler, Don & Vickie, 301 So. Cedar Ave., Marshfield, WI, 54449, 715-615-3314,  
 schnitzler.donald@charter.net  
Shear, Larry, 8394  3rd Street, Apt 2B, Pittsville, WI, 54466, 715-884-3119, lshear@tds.net 
Skilling, Grace, P. O. Box 21793, Cheyenne, WY, 82003 
Stimac, Beverly, 2525  31st St N, Wis. Rapids, WI, 54494, 715-424-1776, hwstimac@wctc.net 
Susa, Jake & Diane, 10686 County Rd BB, Marshfield, WI, 54449, 715-676-3376, dmlord@tds.net 
Sweet, Myra, P. O. Box 174, Wis. Rapids, WI, 54495, 715-459-7117, myrasweet@charter.net 
Tomsyck, Michael 
Van Wormer, Pat, 5510 Townline Rd, Wis. Rapids, WI, 54494, 715-325-5222, dpvan@wctc.net 
Weaver, Lorraine, 951 South Biron Dr, Wis. Rapids, WI, 54494, 715-421-4039 
Witte, Ramona, 331 19th St S, Wis. Rapids, WI, 54494, 715-424-1616, thebooker2000@hotmail.com 
Wotruba, Carol, 1361 Rosewood Ave., Wis. Rapids, WI, 54494, 715-424-6015 
Wright, Edmund, 4380 Bountiful Ridge Drive, Bountiful, UT, 84010, (801) 295-3223  

If you would like a copy of this list, please let me know.  Thanks.  The Editor 

 We were introduced to one new member and 
one returning member at our September meeting.  
They are Jean Orlowski and Mary Moss.   
 Jean is a new member.  Her e-mail address is 
countrythyme@hotmail.com.  She is from Nekoosa, 
Wisconsin. 
 Mary Moss had been a member in the late 
1990s and is back with us again.  Mary’s e-mail ad-
dress is memoss@charter.net.  Mary has been doing 
research for quite a few years and has a few brick-
walls she’d like to break.  Just ask her and she will 
fill you in on her search for Aurelia!  She has trav-
eled numerous places in her research, including Salt 
Lake City, Michigan, and New York State.  
Please give a big “Heart” welcome to Jean and Mary! 

The Editor 

H  W !  
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meeting—Jean Orlowski and Mary Moss.  The In-
dexing Committee will schedule more meetings for 
proofreading, etc., in the coming months.  Yours 
truly accepted the position of photographer at the 
40th anniversary luncheon.  There is a $190 annual 
fee for the web site coming up.  Part of this fee 
($25) is for the domain name.  At an upcoming 
meeting, members will suggest verbiage to update 
the website.  Plans are progressing for the anniver-
sary luncheon.  A motion was made and approved 
to budget $350 for the expenses for this activity.  
The brick wall exchange will be started next month.   
October, 2013—Our scheduled speaker was unable 
to be present so we started the discussion of the 
brick wall exchange, and people who want to par-
ticipate exchanged names.  Flores had talked to 
Andy Barnett about the library’s book policy and he 
would like to discuss that with us.  Reservation 

M  S ,  ’ .  

forms for the anniversary luncheon will be available 
in February.  Mary Moss volunteered to do the annu-
al audit.  This should have been done before the cur-
rent year started but was forgotten.   
November, 2013—Andy Barnett of McMillan Li-
brary talked about Google maps.  It was a very fun 
program.  Since the audit was already late and we 
only had one volunteer when we should really have 
two, it was motioned and approved to conduct a two-
year audit next year.  The December meeting will be 
at the library and will be an ornament exchange and 
a social gathering.  The June cemetery walk will be 
at St. John’s Lutheran Church cemetery in Sigel. 

      Back in 1999, one of our members did a sur-
vey of some of the photo/portrait studios in Wood 
County.  Do you find yourself asking questions when 
you find a photo of your ancestors in one of the 
frames from a photographic studio?  Besides who is 
this, I mean.  Where was this studio?  When were 
they in business?  One thing that we as genealogists 
are really interested in is what happened to their old 
negatives.   
 One of the studios mentioned was the Don 
Arndt Studios.  There isn’t much information on this 
in the survey.  The survey does state that the nega-
tives were smelted for silver recovery.  Isn’t that a sad 
event?  Realistically, that is what happened with a lot 
of the old negatives from studios that went out of 
business.  Does anyone have any other information on 
this studio, such as when it was started and when it 
went out of business?  Let’s see what we can dig up 
on this one.  
 The Orville Reed Studio in Marshfield was 
bought out by John H. Keel Photography.  The Reed 
studio had been in business about 10 years before 
that.  A note says this was also Thomas Portrait Studi-
os.  Anyone know any more about this one? 
 Richard Klun died in 2008.  He ran Klun Stu-
dios for many years but the survey didn’t have dates 
or length of time noted.  A note does state that it was 
taken over by Nieman’s Photography.   

 When we look at Nieman’s Photography, 
it’s noted that all negatives from Klun and Don 
Arndt Studios were smelted for the silver.  The 
owner did state that he took several boxes of 8x10 
negatives to the Historical Society in 1979.  Per-
haps we can check there to see if they still have 
these. 
 O. R. Moore operated a studio on 1st Street 
North in Wisconsin Rapids.  He sold his business 
to William A. Drumb in June of 1923.    Not much 
else is noted bout either of these. 
 Oliver Studios was located in Vesper.  This 
is out of business but the South Wood County His-
torical Corporation had a few interesting programs 
and slide shows for the public to view some of Oli-
ver’s photographs that they have in their archives 
at the museum.   
 This survey will be turned over to the trus-
tees to place in the Society’s cabinets.  It would be 
interesting to check at the museum to see what in-
formation they have on photographic studios in 
Wood County.  I will check in to this and report in 
future issues.                                           The Editor 



10 Dec 2013  Heart O’ Wisconsin Genealogical Society meeting, 6:30 p.m., McMillan 
Memorial Library, Wisconsin Rapids, WI.  Members will bring a wrapped ornament for an 
exchange.  Coffee, hot chocolate, and treats will be served. 
 
 
14 Jan 2014  Heart O’ Wisconsin Genealogical Society meeting, 6:30 p.m., McMillan 
Memorial Library, Wisconsin Rapids, WI.  We will work on updating the web site at our 
meeting.  Some of the verbiage needs to be updated, and some of the links are broken. 
 
 
11 Feb 2014  Heart O’ Wisconsin Genealogical Society meeting, 6:30 p.m., McMillan 
Memorial Library, Wisconsin Rapids, WI.  Results of the Brick Wall Exchange. 
 
 
11 Mar 2014  Heart O’ Wisconsin Genealogical Society meeting, 6:30 p.m., McMillan 
Memorial Library, Wisconsin Rapids, WI.  Program to be announced. 
 
 
4-5 Apr 2014  Wisconsin State Genealogical Society Gene-A-Rama, Holiday Inn, 
Manitowoc, WI.  The main speaker will be Lisa Alzo, author of 9 books on genealogy.  Go 
to www.wsgs.org for more information and a registration form. 
 
 
18 Apr 2014  Heart O’ Wisconsin Genealogical Society meeting, 6:30 p.m., McMillan 
Memorial Library, Wisconsin Rapids, WI.  Program to be announced. 
 
 
26 Apr 2014  Heart O’ Wisconsin Genealogical Society 40th Anniversary Banquet, 
Lake Aire Supper Club, 6510 State Highway 13 South, Wisconsin Rapids, WI.  This will be 
a noon luncheon to celebrate our anniversary.  More details to follow. 
 
 
7-10 May 2014 National Genealogical Society 2014 Family History Conference, Rich-
mond, Virginia.  Many, many great speakers will speak on many interesting topics.  Go to 
conference.ngsgenealogy.org to download the registration form and view the meeting topics. 
 
 
13 May 2014  Heart O’ Wisconsin Genealogical Society meeting, 6:30 p.m., McMillan 
Memorial Library, Wisconsin Rapids, WI.  Program to be announced. 
 
 
10 Jun 2014  Heart O’ Wisconsin Genealogical Society meeting, St. John’s Luther-
an Church Cemetery, Wisconsin Rapids, WI.  Members Ben Chitek and Bev Polansky will 
lead us on a tour of this cemetery in the Town of Sigel.  More details will follow. 
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Wood County  Roots 

Name: ________________________________________________________________________________ 
Address: ______________________________________________________________________________ 
City: ______________________________________________  State: ______  Zip Code: ______________ 
Phone: (____)  __________________________  E-mail: ________________________________________ 
New members only:  You may have one free surname search if you reside outside of Wood County, WI (a $10 value). 
Surname you would like researched: ___________________________________________________________________ 
The membership list is published once per year in the December newsletter.  We ask that you give permission for us to pub-
lish your address, telephone number, and e-mail address by responding to the following questions.  (Please clearly circle 
your answer; if no response is given, we will automatically publish):  I wish to have the following published in the December 
newsletter:  my address?  Yes  No; my phone number?  Yes  No;  my e-mail address?  Yes  No 
Members may submit one free query per year, which will be published in the Society’s newsletter in order to contact others 
researching the same ancestors.  It should be 50 words or less, not counting the name and address of the submitter.  
Members and non-members may submit additional queries at the rate of 10 cents per word. 
Please enclose a self-addressed, stamped envelope if you want a membership card mailed to you.  Thanks. 
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in Iowa and later in Chicago, 
Illinois.  After the war, Pat be-
came active in the Girl Scouts.  
She held the position of Execu-
tive Director of Girl Scouts of 
the Northwestern Great Lakes.   
 Later, Pat became a li-
brarian at McMillan Memorial 
Library in Wisconsin Rapids 
and was the librarian for the 
Port Edwards School District.   
 Pat loved to read and 
always had two or three books 
going at one time.  Her love of 
reading helped her out many a 
time in her genealogical re-
search.  She traveled to Iowa 
many times to do more re-
search as well as to Salt Lake 
City.  She was always interest-
ed in hearing about other 
members’ research trips.   
 Although Pat was never 
an officer in our Society, she 
was a mover and a shaker be-

I N  M E M O R I A M — P AT R I C I A  B E R K L U N D  

      It is with sadness that 
we report the death of a past 
member of our Society—
Patricia Berklund died on Octo-
ber 16, 2013.  She joined in 
October  of 1978, shortly after 
the Society was formed.  She 
had been a member continu-
ously up until July of 2011 
when ill health caught up with 
her.   
 Pat was born April 13, 
1923, in Sioux City, Iowa, to 
Thomas and Nell (Schmoker) 
Paul.  She married Bruno Berk-
lund August 24, 1947.  They 
had two children—Thomas and 
Lauri.   
 Pat attended the Univer-
sity of Iowa, earning a Bache-
lor of Science degree in Psy-
chology and later a Masters 
degree in Library Science from 
the University of Wisconsin, 
Stevens Point. 
 She was a social worker 

hind the scenes.  She was al-
ways willing to help.  She was 
involved in many of our early 
projects.  Pat started us out on 
the huge project of indexing 
the naturalization records at 
the Wood County courthouse.   
 We will all miss Pat’s 
beautiful smile and gentle 
words of welcome.  She was 
surely one of a kind. 

The Editor 



Chairman  Eugene Meier 
Vice Chairman Tina Krummel 
Secretary  Doreen Dimick 
Treasurer  Bev Polansky 
Trustees 3 years Ben Chitek 
 2 years Flores Gumz 
 1 year Annie Greeno 
COMMITTEE CHAIRS: 
Book Purchases Flores Gumz 
By-Laws                    Pat Curti 
Genealogy Class (Vacant) 
Historian  Bev Peaslee 
Hospitality  Joyce Keehn 
Indexing  Mary Peters & 
  Bev Peaslee 
Library Files Arlene Keehn 
New Members Doris King 
Newsletter  Bev Peaslee 
Pedigree Charts Myra Sweet 
Research  Di Neinfeldt 
Sunshine  Sue Miller 
Website  Di Neinfeldt 
 
Wood County Roots Editor: 

Heart O' Wisconsin Genealogical Society           H  O ’  W  G  S
  

PURPOSE OF SOCIETY:  To assist members and others in genealogical re-
search and to preserve local records. 

DUES:  $15 per household—one newsletter per address.  Please list names of all 
persons joining.  Due at or before 31 July.  Membership year runs from 01 August 
through 31 July. 

MEETINGS:  Held monthly—September through June—on the second Tuesday of 
the month at 6:30 p.m. at the McMillan Memorial Library, 490 East Grand Avenue, 
Wisconsin Rapids, WI  (right across the street from the Hotel Mead & Convention Cen-
ter). 

Wood County Roots Editor: 

 Bev Peaslee Phone:  715-652-2513 E-mail:  elvistcb@tds.net 
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